

STATE OF WASHINGTON DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

PO Box 47775 • Olympia, Washington 98504-7775 • (360) 407-6300

February 28, 2008

Mr. Eric Weber Landau Associates 950 Pacific Avenue Suite 515 Tacoma WA 98402

Dear Mr. Weber:

Your complete application for the Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) was accepted on February 28, 2008. The purpose of this letter is to acknowledge receipt of your application and to provide you with the name of the Site Manager assigned to your cleanup site.

Site Name:

35th Street Landfill (existing)

Site Manager: Gary Lee

VCP Identification:

SW0938

Our database has been updated to reflect your participation in the Voluntary Cleanup Program. I have enclosed a signed copy of the VCP agreement for this project for your record. If you have any questions, your Site Manager can be reached at 360-407-6363.

I need to advise you of our new Data Submittal Requirements defined in Policy 840 (enclosed). This policy mandates that all Environmental Monitoring Data generated during Contaminated Site Investigation and Cleanup activities shall be required to be submitted to Ecology in both written and electronic format. Policy Item #3 (attached) applies to the Voluntary Cleanup Program and reads: "All reports on Independent Remedial Actions submitted after October 1, 2005, under Ecology's VCP program shall not be reviewed until the data have been submitted in compliance with this policy." Questions regarding this policy and how it affects your Voluntary Cleanup Program project can be discussed with your site manager.

Thank you for your commitment to the environment and the Voluntary Cleanup Program.

Sincerely,

Scott Rose, L.G.

Acting VCP Unit Manager Southwest Regional Office Toxics Cleanup Program

RWW/ksc:acceptance letter sw0936

Enclosures

cc:

John O'Loughlin, City of Tacoma

Gary Lee, Ecology Dolores Mitchell, Ecology Kim Cross, Ecology